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The 2014 Farm Bill passage and enact-
ment is another example of Senator
Cochran’s ability to bring consensus to a
long-awaited compromise measure.  Some
of the highlights of the bill that should be
noted are as follows:


• Lowest safety net, in relation to cost-
of-production in past 40 years.


• Despite a drastic reduction in federal
income protection for crop production, the
bill extends 


- More choices to a farmer
- More flexibility for planting deci-


sions


- Opportunity to update or re-allo-
cate crop base reflecting more recent
planting  history


- Opportunity to update crop pro-
gram yields.


• Arbitrary limits on eligibility for pro-
gram benefits are set at reasonable levels.


• Means testing is adjusted, but
remains at reasonable levels.


• Food safety inspection of catfish,
both domestic and imported, is mandat-
ed with a defined timeline for implemen-
tation.


• Price-loss crop insurance is enhanced
and consequently, becomes more attrac-
tive to Southern agricultural crops.


In summary, we believe that consider-


ing the current Washington environment,
Senator Cochran and other key Confer-
ence leaders crafted the most farmer-
friendly bill that could be passed by the


Congress at this time.  In the coming
days, Delta Council will publish a sum-
mary on our website (www.deltacoun-
cil.org) and we will distribute copies of
this summary to all farmers and allied
agricultural businesses on our member-
ship data base.


USDA:  Net Farm Income Forecast
For 2014


• Net farm income is forecast to be
$95.8 billion in 2014, down 26.6 percent
from 2013.


• Net cash income is forecast at $101.9
billion, down almost 22 percent from the
2013 forecast.


A State highway bridge in
Issaquena-Warren County that serves
as the only major access to North
Warren County-South Eagle Lake
area was determined to be threatened
for closure by the State Department
of Transportation due to rapidly-
deteriorating structural deficiencies. 


“This bridge is located only a short
distance downstream from the Steele
Bayou structure, which evacuates
rainfall runoff for more than 4,000
square miles in the Mississippi Delta,
and area eqivalent to the state of
Delaware. The turbidity of the dis-
charge from Steele Bayou has con-


tributed to scouring around the
bridge structures over the past 25
years, and is currently causing the
Mississippi Department of Trans-
portation to consider closing the
bridge,” stated Walton Gresham, the


HIGHWAY continued on page 6


FARM  continued on page 4


US Senator Thad Cochran


2014 Farm Bill:  Less spending, More Flexibility


Highway 465-Steele Bayou 


   By Gibb Steele, President
Bowen Flowers, Chairman, 
Farm Policy Committee


Delta Council Lauds Cochran


Bridge Receives Approval 
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The 2014 Farm Bill is now a
reality to all of agriculture.  Farm-
ers, lenders, and all allied agricul-


tural businesses in
our region must
focus now on tran-
sitioning into a
new era of federal
farm policy.  There
will be many dif-
ferent meetings


summarizing major features of the
Farm Bill, especially those per-
taining to the Commodity Title,
the Conservation Title and the
Crop Insurance Title.  However,
there are three meetings that are
on the near-term horizon that I
would strongly encourage farm-
ers to attend. First, there will be
three meetings held by the
National Cotton Council and the
USA Rice Federation on March
18 and 19. They will be held in
Yazoo City, Indianola, and Clarks-
dale. Stay tuned and we will pub-
lish these meeting locations in our
weekly enews blast and at
www.deltacouncil.org.  


Other Farm Bill issues such as
the long-awaited catfish inspec-
tion program will commence


toward implementation rapidly.
Due to efforts by Senator
Cochran, the Food Safety Inspec-
tion Service of USDA will be
required to put together the final
rules for catfish inspection by
April 8, 2014.  The law further
stipulates that USDA must begin
implementation of catfish inspec-
tion on February 6, 2015.
Domestic and imported catfish,
including those produced by our
industries at home and those
imported from Southeast Asia,
will be required to meet food safe-
ty standards, similar to that which
we have been accustomed to in
chicken, beef, and pork.  Equiva-
lency is the key word, when
USDA sets food safety standards,
and the inspection programs of
USDA have a strong record of
imposing rigid standards on
domestic and imported protein
products that must meet the
equivalency determination.


In the State Legislature, meas-
ures affecting the Delta are mov-
ing through the committee
process at this time:


-Highways:  State Senate
Highway Committee Chairman,


Willie Simmons (Cleveland) has
introduced a measure to establish
a 14-person commission of busi-
ness people tasked with evaluating
the next steps in ensuring the
maintenance and construction of
safe highways and transportation
infrastructure to meet the needs of
expanded commerce in our State’s
future.  The group will come for-
ward with recommendations on
how the Legislature should
finance any such highway con-
struction and maintenance pro-
gram.  Also, the Commission will
report to the Legislature in the
2016 session.  And, we are
extremely pleased that Simmons
and Lt. Governor Tate Reeves
have championed this measure.
Hopefully, House members will
gain passage too.


-Revenue/Taxes:  Measures are
being proposed which would clar-
ify certain measures in the tax
code as it applies to warehouse
and distribution operations.


Furthermore, Delta Council
continues its efforts to work with


   By Sid Salter
Sid Salter is a syndicated columnist and
director of public affairs at Mississippi State
University.


Mississippi’s agriculture and
forestry industries are a $7.3 bil-


lion business,
employing almost
one-third of Mis-
sissippi workers on
30 million acres.


Those farmers
and timber grow-
ers now have the


certainty of a new federal farm bill
for the next five years thanks, in


great measure, to Mississippi U.S.
Sen. Thad Cochran. The fact that
the farm bill balances the interests
of Southern farmers with those of
Midwestern farmers is a direct
tribute to Cochran’s legislative
skill, his personal tenacity and the
esteem in which Cochran is held
among his Senate colleagues.


Cochran had to win two major
battles over the last two years to
get the 2014 Farm Bill out of the
morass of Capitol Hill gridlock
and onto President Obama’s desk
awaiting his signature.


First, Cochran had to stave off
challengers for his seat as the
ranking Republican on the Senate
Agriculture Committee even to be
in position to use his vast experi-
ence to protect Mississippi farm-
ers, landowners and timber
growers.


That seat won, Cochran’s next
challenge was navigating a chang-
ing political landscape. Cochran
has served on the Senate Agricul-
ture committee since 1978 - liter-


Farm Bill’s passage a testament to 
Cochran experience, seniority


Message from the President


PRESIDENT continued on page 4


GUEST continued on page 3


Salter


Steele


GUEST 
COLUMN
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While conservation groups are
rightfully focused on the passage of the
Farm Bill and the conservation provi-
sion within it, the 2014 Omnibus
Appropriations Bill passed earlier this
month provides $20 million in support
to implement a nationwide program to
control and eradicate feral swine.  The


funding and responsibility for
this new program will go to


the USDA Animal and Plant Health
Inspection Service (APHIS) who has a
long history of abating animal damage
on a national level. 


Feral hog populations have grown
exponentially in recent years.  Today,
feral hogs account for $1.5 billion in
property damage and income loss per
year.  In the Mississippi Delta, no one
has felt these effects more than pro-
ducers who are farming in close prox-
imity to tracts of forestland.  By 2023,


feral hogs are expected to inhabit
100% of the State of Mississippi


and all but a few
extreme northern
U.S. States.


“Hogs threat-


en and create overwhelming challenges
for wildlife and forestry management
activities, conservation initiatives, pro-
duction agriculture, flood protection
infrastructure, and other private and
public property,” commented Randy
Sewall, Delta Wildlife President.  “For
this reason, Delta Wildlife has begun
to focus a significant amount of time
and resources on activities that
empower its membership to control
feral hogs in the Delta.”


The U.S. Senate included the hog
control provision and appropriation to
the Omnibus Bill as requested in the
President’s Budget.  “Delta Council
and Delta Wildlife would like to thank
Chairman Pryor (D-AR), Ranking


Member Blount (R-MO) Senator
Cochran (R-MS) and all other mem-
bers of the Senate Appropriations
Committee for advancing this agenda,”
said Gibb Steele, President of Delta
Council and Vice-President of Delta
Wildlife. 


News
The Delta State University Founda-


tion received historic news recently with
notification from the Robert E. Smith
Estate of the largest single gift in the his-
tory of Delta State University. The
Robert E. Smith School of Nursing
received a $3.1 million bequest from
Smith’s estate.


Smith’s lifetime giving of $4 million


has been designated to benefit the
Robert E. Smith School of Nursing to
underscore the desire of the late Cleve-
land resident to transform healthcare in
the Mississippi Delta. His most recent
donation represents the largest gift to the
ongoing $40 million Campaign for Delta
State University.


Smith, a retired rice and soybean


farmer who passed away in 2011,
is a former member of the Delta
State University Foundation
Board and native of Cleveland.
He now has the distinct honor of
making the largest gift by an indi-
vidual in the history of Delta State
University.


“This is truly transformational in


nature. Not only does it serve to
attract more quality nursing stu-
dents and support our great
nursing program, it also goes to
the heart of Robert’s desire to
transform healthcare in the
Delta,” said LaForge. “This is a
major gift to Delta State and our


nursing program, but also to the Delta.” 


DSU Nursing Program Receives Largest Donation in History


ally the whole of his career in the Sen-
ate. He chaired the committee from
2003 to 2005. During that time,
Cochran has fought at least three farm
bill battles that sought to walk the tight
rope between fiscal responsibility on
federal nutrition policy and practical
policies that gave the nation's farmers a
fighting chance to make a profit.


The internal Senate politics on cob-
bling together a new farm bill were dif-
ficult. The process involved a pitched
battle to determine whether U.S. farm
policy shifted finally away from direct
cash payments of commodity crop sub-


sidies and price supports to new forms
of subsidized crop insurance.


The new farm bill repeals the direct
payment system, but replaces those
direct payments with two new commod-
ity programs designed to protect farmers
from price and earnings declines while
beefing up crop insurance programs.


It was also a sectional fight among
farmers. Members of Congress from the
Midwest and members from the South
have spent the last year fighting over
whether this nation's farm policy would
favor crops grown primarily in the
South over crops that are more prevalent
in the Midwest.


Southern farmers who raise rice and


peanuts were poised to see if the federal
government gives them a smaller, less
substantive farm safety net than that
being afforded to farmers in the Mid-
west producing corn and soybeans. Cat-
fish farmers were looking for protection
from Asian competitors not subject to
the same food safety inspections.


The new farm bill also strikes a rea-
sonable compromise between the need
to bring fiscal responsibility to the Sup-
plemental Nutrition Assistance Pro-
gram (SNAP) - the federal program
that my generation knew as "food
stamps" - and throwing the neediest of
the more than 650,000 Mississippians
who utilized a program in Mississippi


under the proverbial bus.
Some 1-in-5 Mississippians have uti-


lized the SNAP program in the past.
The new bill will save taxpayers some $8
billion, but will strengthen support for
food banks and other local private sector
charities by $200 million.


The new farm bill Cochran helped
guide to passage also provides $150 mil-
lion in water, waste disposal and waste-
water facility grants and loans that are
vital to rural Mississippi communities.


Without Cochran, the farm bill
would have looked a lot different not
just for Mississippi farmers and timber
growers, but for farmers all across the
South.


GUEST from page 2


$20 Million for Feral Hog Control


Smith
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a Farm and Civic Leader from Tunica 


Business
Richy Bibb is a managing partner of  The Bibb


Company, along with his two sons – Owen and
Jon Koehler.  The company is located in Tunica
(Tunica County).  He is also a co-owner with his
wife, sister and brother-in-law of the Bar-B Prop-
erties. 


Hometown
Bibb was born in Tunica and has stayed there


most of his life.  He humorously mentions that his
family once moved eight miles outside of town.  He


and his wife the former Patricia Potter reared their
two sons in Tunica.   Now, he has an enriched life
where he has the opportunity of working with his
family. Richy is a Tunica community champion.
He works and employs others in Tunica County.


Affiliations
Richy is connected with several organizations.


Among those organizations, he is a member of the
Tunica Gin Corporation, Norfolk Corporation,
Tunica Rotary Club, and a board member of the
Tunica Museum Board of Directors.  Along with
those affiliations, he still finds time to be an active
member of the Farm Bureau.  He is a Past Presi-


dent and now serves on the Farm Bureau Board of
Directors and the Delta Council Board of Direc-
tors. He serves on several state committees also,
within the Farm Bureau. Bibb is currently Vice
President of Delta Council


What people say
“Richy and his family have been a big part of


Delta Council, and our community in Tunica
County for several generations, and Richy has
stepped up to answer the call of leadership in every
way to help his fellow farmers and his community,”
stated Dick Flowers, a Tunica County neighbor
and Past President of Delta Council. 


the State Department of Revenue and
MSU Agricultural Economics Depart-
ment to review the current assessment
on cropland use-value.  


- Hog Damages:   Senate Chairman


Giles Ward (Louisville) is guiding a bill
which addresses the transport of hogs
for release.  The Senate Measure will
move to the House for future action.
The transport and release of wild hogs
contributes to the rapid population
growth of wild hogs and the damages


they cause throughout the State, accord-
ing to wildlife specialists. 


And finally, there is no greater tribute
to an individual than to be recognized
by those who know you best, in your
own community.  I want to congratulate
Jimmie Dick Carter and Merlin


Richardson for the recognition given to
them by the Cary Christian Center and
join the people of Sharkey County in
celebrating the leadership they have
provided over many years throughout
the Delta, and not only in the Sharkey
area.  


PRESIDENT from page 2


Heritage Area Plan Nears Completion 
The Mississippi Delta National


Heritage Area Partnership continues
to refine the Management Plan that
will govern the operation of the Mis-
sissippi Delta National Heritage Area
(MDNHA) for the next 10-15 years.
The Plan has completed its period of
public commentary, and been
approved by the National Park Ser-
vice's Southeast Office.  The next step
is adding the graphic design elements
and the numerous appendices, and
then the Plan will be submitted to the
Park Service's Washington Office for
their approval.  The final draft of the
Plan will be signed by the Secretary of


the Interior, making our Heritage
Area fully functional, although that
final approval may still be months
away.  The current draft of the Plan
can be read at www.msdeltaheritage.
com/index.html. 


The Plan requires Letters of Com-
mitment indicating the willingness of
Delta organizations and individuals to
be partners during the implementa-
tion of the Plan.  Over fifty organiza-
tions have submitted letters, and the
Partnership thanks everyone for this
overwhelming response, which truly
reflects the diversity of interests
throughout the eighteen Counties


that make up the MDNHA.  There is
still time for other organizations to
submit letters, but time is running
short.  


Letters should be sent to:
Dr. John Hilpert, Chairman, Missis-
sippi Delta National Heritage Area
Partnership 
c/o Dr. Luther Brown
Delta Center for Culture and Learning
P.O. Box 3152
Delta State University
Cleveland, MS 38733


If you have any questions, please
contact Luther Brown
at lbrown@deltastate.edu
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Bibb


Delta Heritage Board of Directors meet in
Stoneville.


• Crop receipts are expected to
decrease more than 12 percent in 2014,
with an almost $11-billion decline in
corn receipts and a decline in soybean
receipts of more than $6 billion.


• The elimination of direct payments
under the Agricultural Act of 2014 and
uncertainty regarding enrollment and
payments during calendar-year 2014


result in a projected 45-percent decline
in government payments.


• Farm equity is projected to reach
another nominal record, despite the sub-
stantial slowdown in asset growth and
the expectation of higher debt levels.


Production Expenses Expected to
Decline Moderately: USDA


• Total production expenses are
expected to constitute 78 percent of gross
farm income in 2014, up from 73 percent


in 2013, indicating a return to much
tighter margins.


• The three major crop-related
expenses – seeds, fertilizer, and pesticides
– are expected to drop a combined $2.9
billion (4.7 percent).  The driving force
in the decline is the 12.4 percent fall in
the annual average prices paid index for
fertilizer.


Farmer Operating Attitudes: USDA
• Large anticipated declines in the


2014 price of corn are impacting farm
operator decisions.


• Soybean receipts and value of pro-
duction are expected to decline signifi-
cantly (19.3 percent) in the annual price.


• U.S. cotton farmers face a world
market dominated by large stocks.


• Marketing decisions by China
regarding its large stocks add to the price
risk faced by U.S. cotton producers.


FARM from page 1
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Members of the Mississippi Delta Developers Association met with both Cspire Wireless and Entergy Mississippi representatives recently.
Pictures from left to right, Tom Daly,  Steve Anderson, Steve Shurden, Ron Hudson, Steve Kelly, Whitney Hurt, Christie Sledge and Frank
Howell.
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Members of the Excel by 5 Committee meets in Indianola.  Excel By 5 is an early childhood community certification process.


David Ramsey, Director of Global;  Marlo Dorsey, Chief Marketing Offi-
cer; Brent Christensen, Executive Director; Jim McArthur Deputy Direc-
tor with the Mississippi Development Authority at a recent meeting in the
Delta Council Offices. The Leadership team met with Delta Council, USDA,
and MSU leaders to learn more about Stoneville and the agricultural econ-
omy of the region. 


Gibb Steele (left), pictured with Krysta Harden, US Deputy Secretary of Agricul-
ture and Ben Noble, President of Noble Strategies, talking about Catfish Inspec-
tion and implementation of the Farm Bill.


Senator Thad Cochran, fresh off the Senate Floor, met with a group of Mississippi Delta rice farmers who were ex-
pressing appreciation to him for his efforts on the Farm Bill. Pictured from left to right are Ronnie Aguzzi, Curtis
Berry, Gibb Steele, Nolen Canon, Senator Thad Cochran, Kirk Satterfield, and Buddy Allen.


The Delta…
working together.


Sue King (left) pictured with Frank Mitchener (center), Past Pres-
ident of Delta Council and Ed King, Mid South Area Director for
USDA-ARS are pictured at the retirement celebration for King in
Stoneville. 
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Four aerial applicators were recently recognized for
exemplary environmental stewardship.  Selected pilots
were ranked highest among their peers based on criteria
established through the A.C.E. Pilot Program.   Those
pilots selected for recognition include Jerry Jones of
Valley Air Applicators, Inc. in Indianola, MS, Ryan
Cannon of Delta Dusters in Walls, MS, John (Skeet)
Edwards, Jr. of Edwards Flying Service in Leland, MS
and Mark Edwards of Edwards Flying Service in
Leland, MS.


Joey Daniels, President of MAAA said, “It was my
pleasure as President of the Mississippi Agricultural
Aviation Association to present the A.C.E. pilot awards
at our annual convention. Many aerial applicators in
Mississippi deserve this award for the outstanding work
they do, and it was a pleasure to recognize these gentle-
men that are truly setting the highest standards that are


required to be eligible to receive this environmental
stewardship award.” 


The A.C.E. (Applicators Conserving the Environ-
ment) Pilot Program was developed to recognize top
environmental stewards in the ag aviation industry and
to incentivize other pilots to become better stewards.
Those organizations involved in developing, administer-
ing and validating the program included Delta Council,
Delta F.A.R.M., Mississippi Agricultural Aviation
Association, Mississippi Ag Industry Council, Missis-
sippi Department of Agriculture and Commerce, Mis-
sissippi Farm Bureau Federation, Mississippi
Department of Environmental Quality, Monsanto, Syn-
genta, USDA Agricultural Research Service and the
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency.  


All licensed aerial applicators in Mississippi who
were members of the Mississippi Agricultural Aviation
Association in 2013 and had no proven drift violations
within the past 24 months were eligible to participate in
the A.C.E. Pilot Program.  Each participant completed
a questionnaire that documented his experience, track
record and voluntary environmental stewardship efforts.


Joey Daniels, President of the Mississippi Agricul-
tural Aviation Association presented each A.C.E. Pilot
with an award for $1,500.00 at the recent Mississippi
Agricultural Aviation Association’s annual meeting at
the IP Casino in Biloxi.  Each pilot will also receive a
plaque and a sign for their place of business, recognizing
their achievement. 
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Ag Pilots Recognized for Environmental Stewardship


MVSU President 
Visits Delta Council


Chairman of the Delta Council
Highways and Transportation Infra-
structure Committee.


After careful evaluation of the
bridge pilings and the approaches to
the bridge, MDOT District Engi-
neer Kevin Magee, Peter Nimrod of
the Mississippi Levee Board and the
Corps of Engineers evaluated alter-
natives for options to remedy the
problem on a time table of urgency.


“Behind the initiative taken by
Transportation Commissioner Dick
Hall and with the help of U.S. Sena-


tor Thad Cochran, the Vicksburg
District of the Corps of Engineers
has gained clearance from their head-
quarters to commence with engineer-
ing design of a "Fix" for the Steele
Bayou Bridge crossing on Highway
465. The "Fix" will be aimed at alle-
viating the threat of interrupting
access to the Eagle Lake recreational
and residential areas, preventing
emergency services from being cut
off, as well as police and fire protec-
tion," added Gresham, the Sun-
flower County businessman who
serves as chairman of the Delta
Council committee.


HIGHWAY from page 1 Christensen to Head Leland Chamber of Commerce
The Leland Chamber of Com-


merce Board of Directors has hired a
new Executive Director, following
the retirement of former Executive
Director, Bob Neill. Melia Chris-
tensen assumed the position on Jan-
uary 13, 2014.


Christensen, a native of Central
Illinois, relocated to the Delta in
March 2013 after her husband
accepted a position with Delta
Regional Medical Center. She holds
a Bachelor of Arts degree from the
University of Wisconsin and has


worked in the fields of marketing
and development for over ten years.
Most recently, she was the Market-
ing Coordinator for the St. Peters-
burg, Florida Chamber of
Commerce.


“We were excited to learn about
Melia’s Chamber experience, and
very impressed with her credentials,”
said Stephanie Patton, LCOC
Board President. “We know it will
be put to good use in our communi-
ty and within our organization. She’s
already hit the ground running.” 


Pictured from left to right, Jerry Jones, John (Skeet) Ed-
wards, Jr., Ryan Cannon, Mark Edwards


Pictured from left to right, John Hilpert, former President of Delta State University,
Dr. William Bynum, new President of Mississippi Valley State University, and Dr.
Kent Wyatt, former President of Delta State University, visit at a recent luncheon
in the Delta Council Office to introduce Bynum to area leaders and share his vision
for higher education. 


Melia Christensen
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Delta Leader 
Recognized by Peers


Roy D Campbell III, a
native of Greenville, is a partner
in the Bradley Arant Boult
Cummings in Jackson.  Camp-
bell was elected President-
Elect of The Mississippi Bar.
His term as President-Elect
will begin at the conclusion of
the 2014 Annual Meeting held
in June.


Campbell is a fellow of the
American College of Trial
Lawyers who has been lead
counsel in over 100 jury trials.
His listings
for many
years in The
Best Lawyers
in America
and Cham-
bers USA:
A m e r i c a ’ s
L e a d i n g
Lawyers for
B u s i n e s s
reflect the
high regard in which he is held
by peers and clients alike. With
more than 38 years’ experience,
he has litigated a variety of civil
suits at both the trial and appel-
late levels, including antitrust
claims, commercial lease dis-
putes, contract breaches, busi-
ness torts, insurance coverage,
and employment disputes.


Dr. Tim Walker Joins
Horizon Ag


Dr. Tim Walker, Research
and Extension Professor at the
Delta Research and Extension
Center at Stoneville, has
accepted a position with Hori-
zon Ag effective March 1,
2014.  Dr. Walker has been a
key scientist in the research
team at the Delta Center and


has had a significant impact on
the rice industry in the Delta.
His contributions and leader-
ship will be missed but we wish
him well in this new phase of
his career.


"Dr. Walker's research has
helped rice farmers across the


Delta. His
contributions
to the rice
industry will
be long
standing and
we thank him
for his
efforts," stat-
ed Bubba


Simmons, Chairman of the
Advisory and Research


Financial 
Services Agencies
Issue Interview Final
Rule: Volker Rule


Five federal agencies recent-
ly approved an interim final
rule to permit banking entities
to retain interests in certain col-
lateralized debt obligations
backed primarily by trust pre-
ferred securities (TruPS
CDOs)


Under the interim final rule,
the agencies permit the reten-
tion of an interest in or spon-
sorship of covered funds by
banking entities if qualifica-
tions are met.


"Numerous banks in our
region would have been
adversely affected, had the
(Volker Rule) not been clarified
in this rule by the Federal
Reserve, We wish to extend our
thanks to Senator Cochran and
Senator Wicker for their lead-
ership role in this initiative,"
stated Delta Council President,
Gibb Steele.


Southern Hardwoods,
Dr. John Adams Gradu-
ate Student Poster
Contest Winners
Announced


Winners of the Southern
Hardwoods Dr. John Adams
Poster Competition were
announced recently at the
Southern Hardwoods Annual
meeting on the Stoneville


Campus. The competition is
open to any currently enrolled
M.S. or Ph.D. student working
on original research that investi-
gates some aspect of southern
hardwood forest research (e. g.
silviculture, forest protection,
forest ecology, forest products,


wildlife, etc.) Above are winners
of this year's competition pic-
tured with Norman
Davis President, Land Acquisi-
tion / Sales for Anderson Tully
who serves as Chairman of the
Southern Hardwood Forest


Research Group. 
Wilson Hood of Louisiana


Tech - 1st place winner 
Thomas Peterson, Missis-


sippi State University - 2nd
place winner  


Sam Ongonlolu, Mississippi
State University - 3rd place win-
ner.


Former Reagan Press
Secretary, Delta Native,
Larry Speakes Dies at
74


Former Press Secretary for
President Ronald Reagan and
Merigold native Larry Speakes
passed away recently at his
home in Cleveland, MS. 


Speakes served six years as
the President's spokesman.
Before going to Washington he
worked for the Oxford Eagle
and the Bolivar Commercial,
and in 1968 he served as press


secretary for U.S. Senator James
O. Eastland. Speakes served as
the keynote speaker at the 1985
Annual Meeting of Delta
Council.


Wilkerson Retires;
Street Named Interim
Director


The leader of a statewide
research institute based at Mis-
sissippi State University is step-
ping down.


Wayne Wilkerson, the
director of the Mississippi
Water Resources Research
Institute (MWRRI), announced
his retirement last month.


“I appreciate that I was pro-
vided the
opportunity to
serve the uni-
versity and our
stakeholders
through lead-
ership of the
Water Insti-
tute,” he said.
“I am confi-
dent that it will continue to
grow and prosper under new
leadership,” the associate profes-
sor of landscape architecture and
MSU alumnus added.


The institute provides a coor-
dinated research and develop-
ment program focusing on
economic and environmental
issues affecting water resources
in Mississippi. (For more, please
see www.wwri.msstate.edu.)


Joe Street, MSU Extension
Service associate director, will
serve as interim director of the
institute, effec-
tive Feb. 1. The
veteran admin-
istrator has an
e x t e n s i v e
research back-
ground in many
areas that are
related to water
resources, par-
ticularly water usage in the
Delta.


A search for a permanent
director will begin later this
year said Dr. Greg Bohach, Vice
President of Agriculture,
Forestry & Veterinary Medicine
for Mississippi State University.


Campbell


Walker


Hood left, Davis right


Speakes with Reagan


Wilkerson 


Street


Peterson left, Davis right
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PERSONAL INFORMATION
Mississippian born, Ward Bloodworth is a native of


Batesville (Panola County).  Ward’s path in life appears to
indicate that he followed in the footsteps of his dad Ken
Bloodworth, who is a former owner of a farm supply/
chemical business located in Batesville.  That is, Ward also
works with an allied agriculture business that serves inputs
for farmers.


Ward studied at Mississippi State University.  While at
MSU, he received both a Bachelor of Science in Agrono-
my and a Master of Science in Weed Science degrees.


Ward has lived in Madison (Madison County) for nine
years.  Recently, he and his wife Lauren and their three sons
– Max, Drake, and Rivers – moved to Olive Branch (Des-
oto County).   He serves as a member and deacon of
Broadmoor Baptist Church.  In his leisure time, he enjoys
spending time with his three children and attending and/or
watching MSU sporting events.


CURRENT JOB TITLE AND RESPONSIBILITIES
Ward is employed by Helena Chemical.  He served for


four years as Salesman and seven years as
Branch Manager in Yazoo City.  He is cur-
rently the Fertilizer Manager for the South-
ern Business Unit at Helena Chemical.  In
addition, he serves as the Area Manager for
Mississippi.


In addition to his roles at Helena Chem-
ical, Bloodworth holds offices with work-
related affiliations.  He served as the 2013
President of Mississippi Agricultural Indus-
try Council (MAIC).  Also, he currently
serves as the President of the Mississippi
Certified Crop Advisor Board.


WHAT DO YOU LIKE MOST ABOUT YOUR JOB?
Ward’s response to this question is indicative of his


desire to help others and his high quality work ethic.  He
said the thing he likes most about his job is “Investing in


the lives of co-workers and the ability to inter-
act and help growers improve their operations.
This job also gives me the ability to see a larg-
er scope of agriculture and grow my knowledge
of worldwide agriculture.”


WHAT DO OTHERS SAY ABOUT WARD?
“Ward is one of the finest young men we


have ever had in our community and we are
really pleased that Helena has recognized his
abilities in a way that has advanced his career
in such a significant way,” stated Charles
McClintock, farmer, business leader, and


Vice-President of Delta Council from Holly
Bluff (Yazoo County) area.


DELTAN ON THE MOVE: Ward Bloodworth 


Bloodworth
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